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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 19th April 2016.
     Present




Cllr. P. Dennis
       Vice Chairman     
                                 Cllr. R. Leithall
       Chairman of Council



Cllr. M. Benson     
       Cllr. R. Piper



Cllr. R. Maycock
       
In Attendance   Cllr. S. Hanson.
530. Apologies 
    Apologies were received from Cllr. Boot-Handford due to a sabbatical, Cllr. Lamb due to illness.
531. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 

       Items.
1) Cllr. Maycock – did a partial inspection over the weekend of Footpath 23, he found no evidence of dog faeces, and he did not think there was an issue.

532. Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd March and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising. 
   Matters Arising.

   Minute 483 (1a) Cllr. Benson is having a meeting with Cllr. Reed and the Chairman of the Gig 

Club to discuss some maintenance issues and to make sure the slipway is levelled off.

Minute 483(1c)    Cllr. Benson and Cllr. Maycock both had cause to walk Cornwall Street, the one 

manhole is considerably full up with mud etc. you would not expect to find this after all the considerable work carried out down there. Clerk to inform County Highways.

533. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the accounts for payment sheet by email to Councillors.

Cllr. Benson proposed payment of the accounts in the sum of £8,576-22 seconded by Cllr. Piper.
534. Financial Statements
The Clerk circulated the April financial sheet and Public Toilet sheet. The Clerk handed out copies of the Bank reconciliation and the final balanced March Account sheet. Discussions took place. Cllr. Benson has been in contact with the litter picking group who have a group on Facebook calling themselves “Outstanding Natural Beauties Group” they have approximately 60 members ready and willing to get started. Cllr. Benson thought this is an excellent idea and feels that once they get up and running we should give a donation towards some set up costs.

Discussions took place.

Cllr. Leithall would support a donation from Council when the necessary information on the formation of the group is received.

Cllr. Piper proposed acceptance of the Finance sheets, seconded by Cllr. Benson.

535. To put in place a strategy to pay for the Parish Road Equipment until TAP Funding is 
         claimed.

Cllr. Benson proposed that a sum of £4,101.31p +VAT £820.26p = £4921.57 be put aside to cover the purchase of the equipment and storage, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

Cllr. Benson explained that Cllr. Maycock and Cllr. Lamb plus himself have inspected the suggested site for the steel container. The Clerk explained that the original idea to use the Rugby Hut is not a viable proposition but after inspection the other place would be the Dog Exercise Field beside the skip.

Cllr. Benson and Cllr. Maycock measured the area for the container this is the best viable proposition. More information was given and it is viable to place the container in the Dog Exercise Field beside the skip as there is room and a track already laid.

536. To review Beregen’s Agreement.

As no-one was tasked with reviewing the agreement it was decided that Cllr. Leithall peruse the document and refer it back to May’s F&GP.

537. Property Inspection.

This to be referred to May’s F&GP.

538. Wages Review.
 As still no information of pay rises have been received from DALC this to be an agenda item for May.

539. Parish Hall Car Park Change of status to Public Car Park.

 Cllr. Benson gave a background to this item, which originates from the Neighbourhood Plan and issues of areas for parking outside the shops. There is no signage to say that the Parish Hall car park is a public car park, it would be necessary to put a P at the entrance.

Discussions were held. It was felt that the Car Park is the utility of the Parish Hall and when there are events in the hall the car park is well used. The consensus of opinion is that it stays as it is. Cllr. Benson will report this back to the Neighbourhood Plan Group
540. To discuss possible upgrade of Bere Alston Public Toilets.
Discussions took place on what is required. It was felt a cost be sought for a contractor to be engaged to carry out a thorough steam clean.

Members need to investigate any problems, photograph them and bring them back for discussions.

541. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
Cllr. Benson stated that Cllr. Maycock is documenting 4 chapter pieces and they are on their way. Cllr. Benson has been spending time looking at vision and objectives some members of the group have different ways of looking at this.

Various other Neighbourhood Plans Groups are applying for lottery money for Housing Needs Assessment, if this is available then Cllr. Benson will put in for it.

They have sent the Environment section to Clive Charlton for him to read, also there is an Environment Consultant living in the village we have been in contact with him and sent him the Environment Document also.

The next step will be to collate all the information and bring to Council to be able to apply for registration 14 which is part of what this Council has to approve.

Cllr. Dennis asked if Cllr. Benson has any time scale, Cllr. Benson has no actual date as yet.

Cllr. Benson stated that West Devon’s “Our Plan” will take a president over the Neighbourhood Plan if there is any conflict of opinion.

542. Correspondence.

1) Devon Community Resilience Forum 11th May at the Kenn Centre. This has been circulated to 
    all Councillors anyone wishing to attend please inform the Clerk.

2) South West Highways – Apologies for the short notice SW Highways will be carrying out 




patching works at Tuckermarsh Road on 22nd April.

3) NPS Group – The Devon County Farms Estate Pesticide use.

“You may already be aware or it may soon be brought to your attention in the media that the County Council is being urged through a public campaign led by  

Friends of the Earth to ban the use of a group of pesticides, known as neonicotinoids, from Council owned land, which would by default include the County Farms Estate (Allotments). There appears to be a growing body of scientific evidence showing that this group of pesticides is believed to be particularly harmful to bees and other pollinators. Please rest assured that in relation to the County Farms Estate no decision has yet been made on this important issue. At this stage we are simply flagging the debate being held at County level.
4) West Devon Mayoral Awards Cllr. Cloke said “The Mayoral Awards cover a variety of activities 
by volunteers and their efforts go towards providing a thriving community for all of us across the Borough. It was also very encouraging to see so many young people presented in the categories this year.

The winners of this year’s awards are; the Recognition Award for over 18 went to Lee Spencer.
Winner of the over 18 category went to Donald Rooke.

The under 18 award went to William Dix.

The joint winners of the Green Award went to Dora Cowland and Kath Matthews.

The Green Recognition Award went to Tavistock College’s ‘SWAT’ Team (sustainability working at Tavistock College)”.

5)  Inspector Mark Sloman – Restriction on vehicles over 6’ 6” width on Denham Bridge.

“The width restriction on a vehicle does not include mirrors, so is door to door or wheel arch to wheel arch whichever is the widest. 

I am aware that PCSO Greenwood and PC Veale have been to the location recently and monitored vehicles using this particular stretch of road. I have asked PCSO Greenwood to get back to the parish council with any feedback she may have.

I am unsure of her findings at this time but if she considers that the signage in the area is not sufficient this will be passed onto the Highways Department of Devon County Council to carry out a survey of the road.

I would also suggest that you contact the Highways Department yourselves to request they take a look at the signage, as they are the responsible body for road signs.

You should hear something from PCSO Greenwood in the near future.

I hope this is of help”.

6)  PCSO Greenwood – Abandoned car at Denham Bridge.

I have E Mailed my colleague over the water asking him to do a door knock on the driver/owner of the Renault which has been abandoned in Denham Bridge, hopefully he will be able to make contact and then we can get it moved.  Other than that, unfortunately there is nothing more we can do.
The Clerk reported that the car has now been removed.
7) Connectme – Devon County Councils community news and information for Devon April 2016.

8) Cllr. Lamb – request for reimbursement of inks for all the printing work carried out on the Road  

                        Strategy Group information.

  Cllr. Leithall proposed that sanction be given to claim £42.20 seconded by Cllr.  

                        Dennis.

543. Agenda Items for next meeting.
      1) To review Beregen’s agreement.

      2) Property Inspection.

      3) Wages Review.

      4) To discuss possible upgrade on Bere Alston public toilets.

There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Signed this 26th day of April 2016. 
Chairman………………...

	
	
	
	
	


